
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
 

Understand   ✶   Uplift   ✶   Unite             
 

Wednesday 12th February 2025 
 

Planned Road Safety Work on Mays Lane 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Those of you living in the area will have received a letter outlining the planned changes to 
the roads along Mays Lane and the surrounding area. For those of you who are not 
residents but do travel to Underhill each day, you can see a copy of the letter on our 
website by following this link: https://underhillschool.co.uk/information-%26-support 
 
We are very disappointed to see that when the speed restriction is removed, there will be 
no controlled or Zebra crossing on Mays Lane or across Leeside as we have been 
requesting, and we are very concerned about the safety of families as they are arriving and 
leaving school each day. 
 
We have spoken to other parents who share our concerns and would like to encourage 
other parents to write to the Highways Service to ask why there will be no formal crossing 
and to express your concerns. We have also spoken to Zahra Beg, the local councillor and 
an Underhill School governor, and she is also making enquiries.  
 
You can contact the Highways Service on 0208 359 3555 or email them at 
highwayscorrespondence@Barnet.gov.uk 
 
You can also contact our local councillors by email at:  
 
Zahra Beg - cllr.z.beg@barnet.gov.uk 
 
Tim Roberts - clr.t.roberts@barnet.gov.uk 
 
 
Many thanks for your support,  
 
 
Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles 
Co-Headteachers 
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